
 
 PUBLIC NOTICE  

Mt Pleasant Water Resource Recovery Facility 

City of Mt Pleasant, Michigan  

National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System  

Permit No. MI00023655  

 

The City of Mt Pleasant has submitted a request to implement an Industrial Pretreatment Program, 

pursuant to R323.2307 of the Michigan Administrative Code. The Michigan Department of Environment, 

Great Lakes & Energy has reviewed the City’s request and finds that the submission meets the 

requirements of R323.2306 of the Michigan Administrative Code.  

 

The proposed Industrial Pretreatment Program (IPP) provides the necessary framework to control non-

domestic contributions to the Mt Pleasant sanitary sewer system and Water Resource Recovery Facility.  

 

TAKE NOTICE THAT THE CITY COMMISSION WILL MEET VIRTUALLY ON MONDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 27, 2021 AT 7:00 p.m. AS PART OF THEIR REGULARLY SCHEDULED MEETING 

TO RECEIVE PUBLIC COMMENT ON THE INDUSTRIAL PRETREATMENT PROGRAM WHICH 

INCLUDES AMENDMENTS TO CHAPTER 51: SEWERS of the Mt. Pleasant City Code. 

 

Comments or objections to approval of the Industrial Pretreatment Program which are received within 30 

days will be considered in the final decision to approve the IPP. If no substantive comments are received, 

no further public notice will occur.   

 

Persons desiring information concerning the proposed Industrial Pretreatment Program should contact 

Ms. Jill Edelbrock, Water Resources Division, Bay City District Office, at (989) 355-3426. Written 

comments or requests for a public hearing should be sent to Ms. Jill Edelbrock, Water Resources 

Division, Bay City District Office, 401 Ketchum St., Bay City, MI 48708; or edelbrockj@michigan.gov. 

The request for a hearing should: list the reasons why a hearing is being requested; identify the relevant 

issues; and identify specifically which portions of the proposed IPP are of concern. Copies of the 

submittal and justifying documentation may be reviewed at the Bay City District Office. 

 

In an effort to slow the spread of COVID-19, and following recommendations of state and county health 

officials and the Center for Disease Control & Prevention (CDC), the Public Hearing will be held 

virtually as part of the City Commission Meeting. The public may view the meeting live on the City’s 

YouTube Channel https://www.youtube.com/user/MtPleasantMi/, on Spectrum Charter channel 188, or 

via Zoom if you wish to participate in the hearing.  A link to the ZOOM meeting will be available on the 

City’s website at www.mt-pleasant.org. 

All interested persons may attend and participate.  Persons with disabilities needing assistance to 

participate may call the Human Resources office at (989) 779-5314.  Persons requiring speech or hearing 

assistance may contact the City through the Michigan Relay Center at 711.  A 48-hour advance notice is 

necessary for accommodation. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/user/MtPleasantMi/

